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Dear Mr. Cooley and Mr. Arnolie:

The National Science Foundation Advisory Committee for Business and Operations met via teleconference on December 2, 2003 to discuss the NSF Business Analysis.  This discussion drew upon the presentation by NSF staff and representatives of BoozAllenHamilton at the Committee’s October 22, 2003 meeting at NSF.

Based on its discussion, the committee offers the following thoughts and observations to the Foundation.

The committee welcomes these opportunities to periodically review the business analysis and to “see it as it unfolds.”  We encourage NSF to continue providing updates on the project as it moves forward and to engage the committee both at the regular meetings and at key junctures between meetings.

The committee also encourages NSF and the project team to seek additional input from the external community.  In particular, leadership organizations from NSF’s grantee community, notably the Federal Demonstration Partnership (FDP), the National Council of University Research Administrators (NCURA), and NSF’s own Directorate Advisory Committees, would likely be valuable sources for review of and input to the analysis.

The committee recognizes that the funding constraints being placed on the project through the Congressional appropriations process will change the pace of the project, including possibly extending the project into FY 2006.  The committee believes it is vital that NSF maintain the integrated and focused nature of the project.

Turning to more specific issues, the committee notes a number of important issues and challenges that will require special attention as the project moves toward design and implementation:

· Some consideration should be given to simplifying the framework for the competencies presented in the Human Capital Management Plan.  The large number of core competencies, general competencies, and technical competencies could prove difficult to implement and manage.


· Particular attention should be paid to the common themes that recur in different areas of the analysis.  The October 24, 2003 summary document provided a valuable overview of these cross-cutting issues, particularly the challenge of moving from a model based on separate units for separate disciplines to one emphasizing cross-unit investments as well.
· The committee also notes that communication strategies should be an integral part of implementing any recommendations emerging from the analysis.  This should include internal communications strategies that incorporate change management efforts – as well as a continuing emphasis on communications with the community, the Congress, the NSB, and other key stakeholders.

In closing, the Committee hopes these observations will prove useful to NSF as the business analysis moves forward.  We would like to thank the staff from NSF and from BoozAllen for the materials provided for the teleconference.  We look forward to further updates and to discussing other pertinent issues at the Spring 2004 meeting.

On behalf of the Committee,

